Tioga County Drug & Alcohol Planning Council June 12, 2024 1:30 PM

Board Attendance: Nancy Clemens, Kimberly Jayne, John Newell, Mark Scafidi, Diane Weed, Lisa Wood

Guest Attendance: Mellissa Parsons, Sara Rice, Laurie Roof, Mary Wilson

Call to Order- Diane called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and a Moment of Silence. Going forward, Lisa Wood, Malachi Cunningham, Saira Olson, and Mark Scafidi have all served their term on the planning council. We are currently recruiting new members. Thank you all for the time that you have served.

Secretary's Report- We will approve the April meeting minutes at the next meeting due to a lack of quorum. **Business:**

Following up on the Opioid Settlement proposal from Harbor requesting drug testing kits for the jail for individuals going to outpatient treatment. It was mentioned that there is a grant that is used to purchase these test kits however a small population qualifies for this grant. No questions/concerns.

The SCA has created 4x6" magnetic parent resource cards that have QR codes on them. These resources include reliable information regarding substances, talking to teens, internet, and social media safety, etc. We will bring this resource to events to hand out to parents in the community. Our prevention team must submit a yearly plan and it has been approved for 2024/25. We are receiving the gambling grant in July. With this grant, they asked for a 5-year plan. That plan has been submitted and we are waiting for that to be approved.

In the last month, the SCA has the following numbers:

People:

# assessed	Female	Male	12-17	18-25	26-59	60+
16	5	11	1	2	15	0

Drug of Choice:

<u>brag or enotee.</u>								
Alcohol	Heroin	Meth	Cocaine/crack	Marijuana	Other Opiates	Other amphetamines	Benzodiazepine	
3	3	7	1	2	0	0	0	

Referred to-Level of Care:

0.5 EI	1.0 OP	2.1 IOP	3.7 WM	3.5 IP	3.1 HWH
0	3		1	8	0

Priority Populations:

Pregnant Women	Women w/ children	Person who injects drugs	Overdose Survivor	Active Duty	Veteran
0	2	7	4	0	0

Screen outs: 3

We are doing a needs assessment survey for Tioga County residents. We have Mansfield University helping us with collecting the data that is coming in from this survey. By collecting this data, it will really help us with what the people of our communities' needs are.

The Recovery Hub is gathering on June 21 to recognize heroes in recovery and begin their planning.

Diane asked the board if we could change the August meeting date from August 7th to August 9th due to a few conflicts. No voiced concerns. Date is changed now to August 9, 2024.

Lisa made a motion to close the meeting, John seconded. Meeting adjourned at 2:05 p.m.

Submitted By:

Diane Weed

Diane Weed
D&A Assistant Administrator